
DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY
WASHINGTON, DC  20220

August 3, 2022

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Reed Rubinstein
American First Legal Foundation
600 14th Street, N.W., 5th Floor
Washington, D.C.  

Email: foia@aflegal.org 

RE: Your FOIA Request to Treasury, Case Number 2022-FOIA-00342

Dear Mr. Rubinstein:

This letter is Treasury’s final response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the 
U.S. Department of the Treasury, dated March 30, 2022. You requested:

“The Department’s “Equity Action Plan,” that was required by Section 7 of Executive 
Order 13985 (January 20, 2021) on “Advancing Racial Equity and Support for 
Underserved Communities Through the Federal Government,” to be submitted to the 
Assistant to the President for Domestic Policy and the Director of the Office of 
Management and Budget by January 20, 2022.

The Department’s “Equity Assessment,” that was required by Section 5 of Executive 
Order 13985 (January 20, 2021) on “Advancing Racial Equity and Support for 
Underserved Communities Through the Federal Government,” to be submitted to the 
Assistant to the President for Domestic Policy by August 8, 2021.”

The records you seek are publicly available at 
https://home.treasury.gov/system/files/136/Treasury-EquityActionPlan-OneYearProgress.pdf.  

There are no fees assessed at this time since allowable charges fell below $25.  

You may reach me by phone at (202) 622-0930, extension 2; or by email at FOIA@treasury.gov.  
Please reference FOIA case number 2022-FOIA-00342 when contacting our office about this 
request.

Sincerely,

Mark Bittner 
Director, FOIA and Transparency
Office of Privacy, Transparency, and Records
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